 North Liberty Town Council Minutes – July 3, 2023
	The regular meeting of the North Liberty Town Council was held at the North Liberty Community Building.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and Joe Reed, Jr. gave the Invocation.   President Randy Lemert called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.
	Town Council Members: Randy Lemert, Tom England, Joe Reed, and Gerry Brown, Town Attorney Marcel Lebbin, Utilities Manager Skip Davidson, Town Marshal Matt Wilber, Deputy Clerk Jackie James, and Clerk-Treasurer Vicki Kitchen were in attendance.    Will Groves, Jr., was not in attendance.  Sarah Hernandez from Abonmarche was in attendance.    There was one citizen in attendance.  There was no representation from the press.
	The consent agenda was presented for approval. Joe Reed, Jr. made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the Town Council Minutes for June 19, 2023, Payroll Docket #13, and the vouchers as presented.  Gerry Brown seconded the motion. All voted to approve. Motion passed 4/0.
	There was no public comment.
	Town Marshal Matt Wilber reported that VEST was only providing two volunteers to help with the parade.  VEST was awarded the contract for security at the 4H Fair.   Town Marshal Wilber distributed his June 2023 Report.  A copy is filed with the minutes.
	Utilities Manager Skip Davidson reported the Town’s work on the cleanup at the water plant 2 site was nearly complete.  The quotes for the home demolition will be available at the work session.    Skip Davidson intends to purchase a 2024 pick-up truck when Ford opens up for production.	  
	Sarah Hernandez gave an update on Potato Creek State Park Utilities.  Contract 1 and 4 will be the first two projects bid at the same time.
Gerry Brown gave an update on the Tree Board.
Feral cats continue to be a problem.
	There were no problem properties discussed. 	
The 2024 budget hearings will be on September 18th and October 16th.  
	MACOG will be hosting potential trail options to the public on July 11th from 4-6 pm in the large hall at the North Liberty Community Building.
	There is no update on broadband at this time.
	Skip Davidson Floor Service is getting out of the floor business.  He presented a list of his equipment for the North Liberty Community Building for their consideration.  The list is filed with the minutes.  Tom England made a motion to purchase the floor equipment from Skip Davidson Floor Service for $2,500.00.  Joe Reed, Jr. seconded the motion.  All voted to approve.  Motion carried 4/0.
	With no further business before the North Liberty Town Council, Tom England made a motion to adjourn at 6:18 P.M. Joe Reed seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Signed:					
_________________________________

Attest:							
_________________________
Vicki L. Kitchen, Clerk-Treasurer
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